
 

Chris Vanderpool, Radiation Safety Officer
Hopewell Designs, Inc.
5940 Gateway Drive
Alpharetta, GA  30004

SUBJECT: ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF WITHDRAWAL OF QUALITY ASSURANCE 
PROGRAM REVIEW REQUEST

Dear Chris Vanderpool:

This letter serves to formally acknowledge your withdrawal of the request to the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) to review your Quality Assurance Program (QAP) (HD-112), as 
originally submitted in your letter dated November 11, 2024, (Agencywide Documents Access 
and Management System [ADAMS] Accession No. ML24318C491, non-public) and formally 
withdrawn by your letter dated March 27, 2025 (ML25112A082, non-public).

Since Hopewell Designs, Inc. is licensed by the State of Georgia, an Agreement State, the 
responsibility for reviewing and approving your QAP resides with the appropriate regulatory 
authority within the State. We understand that an amendment was submitted to the State of 
Georgia to incorporate the QAP into your radioactive materials license.

In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 2, “Agency Rules of 
Practice and Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection 
in the NRC Public Document Room (PDR) or from the Publicly Available Records component of 
the NRC’s ADAMS. ADAMS is accessible from the NRC website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html. The PDR is open by appointment. To make an appointment to visit the PDR, 
please send an email to PDR.Resource@nrc.gov or call 1-800-397-4209 or 301-415-4737, 
between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. eastern time (ET), Monday through Friday, except Federal holidays. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me via email at Azmi.Djapari@nrc.gov or 
phone at 301-415-3665.

Sincerely,

Azmi I. Djapari, Inspector
Inspection and Oversight Branch
Division of Fuel Management
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards

June 25, 2025

Signed by Djapari, Azmi
 on 06/25/25
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